TOWN OF DANDRIDGE, TENNESSEE

REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

Special Called Meeting
November 25, 2024
I. CALL TO ORDER
A. The Dandridge Regional Planning Commission met in a special session on Monday, November 25, 2024, at 5:00 p.m. 
B. Chairman MARK CHAMBERS called the meeting to order and called for roll.

II. ROLL CALL

A. A roll call of the Planning Commission was conducted with the following members responding:

· Chairman CHAMBERS

· Commissioner CHURCHWELL
· Commissioner OPEIL

· Commissioner HURDLE

· Commissioner WILLOUGHBY
· Alderman NELSON
· Commissioner COLLINS
ABSENT:
· Mayor GANTTE

· Commissioner SCHOLLER
B. A quorum being present, the following business was conducted and entered on the record:

III. PUBLIC COMMENTS
Marian Knight – in February 2022 the zoning appeals allowed concrete plants in the light industrial zone and now you are considering rock crushing. This will change the character of the town, the same character the design review committee is trying to protect. The developer guesses 20-25 trucks will be in and out of plant each day. I tested this by going to several rock crushers in the area and counted trucks. The average suggests 545 trucks per day, almost 3,000 per week. If you allow this, trucks will carry concrete and rocks back and forth on side streets that include county offices, elementary school, nursing home, and private residences. Why this spot? Will the tax revenue cover the repair of streets from trucks? Will the debris from crushing cause dust problems, sludge, and water for neighbors (hale rd)? People are watching, if this is approved more will come.
Tesha Clark (Hale Rd) – Live right behind the industrial park and proposed rock crushing property and where a natural runoff is at. Houses in my subdivision were built before the industrial park. I don’t have a problem with rock crushing, I just can’t take on any more water than I already do or my property is gone. All new companies in the industrial park must control waters and need to be held accountable to that. All I ask is don’t take it lightly, make the developer do something where there is no more water coming on to my property.

Mike Asbury – brought rock from 25/70 area around piedmont quarry that ended up on highway as visual aid. In this area, dust makes it hard to see road at top of the hill going towards Deep Springs Rd. Rocks the size of a fist are on the shoulder of the road. Noises from equipment (back up beeping) can be heard from 300-400 yards away, it’s not just the truck noise.  
Dona Seminetta – live about ½ mile north of proposed site. It’s not the rock crusher that I have a problem with, I just don’t think that area is the right place for it. Do I have to look out a rock crusher instead of the beautiful view that I have now? Worry about the traffic with the trucks especially with emergency services located on industrial park road.

Benson Bryant – local realtor speaking of rock crushing. Questions the board on whether they have been to the 412 exit to see and hear the rock crusher that is there. I went down there and went to adjacent property line and experienced all the noises from loading rocks and trucks. Wants board to recognize the decisions they make affect people’s lives. Is it worth damaging the entire area. Why would you even consider putting a rock crushing plant in the city limits?
Jimmy Singh – purchased the property on Pine Drive and it is zoned M-1 industrial. We process stone based materials and make reusable. The crusher uses water to mitigate dust and a noise mitigation system which will reduce noise to 85 decibels. Annual sales projection is 10 million dollars which would result in $300,000 tax dollars and create 24 jobs. A local sale yard will be of benefit to the local community. The other possible use for this property is truck parking. We can park 260-290 trucks on 10 acres. The truck traffic will be higher and only bring in $7,900 in taxes with this route. We are not quarrying and are not blasting on this site. This is an industrial park, there is going to be truck traffic. Anytime you develop property, there is a civil engineering site plan and retention ponds. 
IV. READING OF THE MINUTES

It came on a motion by Alderman NELSON, seconded by Commissioner WILLOUGHBY, to adopt the Regular Meeting Minutes for the September 10, 2024 meeting.

On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously, and was so ordered.
V. BUSINESS PRESENTED BY THE MAYOR
None presented.
VI. OLD BUSINESS

None Presented

VII. NEW BUSINESS
· Rebecca Cate (Nathan Cate) (Green Hill Road) Map 67, Portion of Parcel 037.00, 6-15 Lot Subdivision (Growth Boundary)
Town Building Inspector Terry Reneau – this is a 6-lot subdivision in the growth boundary. There are no improvements that need to be made and have all required signatures. 
It came on a motion by Alderman NELSON, seconded by Commissioner WILLOUGHBY to Approve the site plan for the 6-lot subdivision 

On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously, and was so ordered.

· Jimmy Singh - Amending the M1 Zone to Allow Rock Crushing, Concrete Recycling, and the Selling of Crushed Product
Town Building Inspector Terry Reneau – when this first came before the board of zoning appeals, this was not an allowed use. This board has to make a recommendation to amend the M-1 zone and then send to BMA for approval.

Dust – Controlled by state
Noise – Controlled by new noise ordinance

Retention Ponds – Controlled by TDEC (Stormwater protection permit, site plan)

Jimmy Singh – approved to do this same thing in the city of Knoxville. For TDEC permit, we have to keep logs and have 3rd party to do testing and submit reports. We will receive materials for 3-4 months and then bring in crusher, it is a portable crusher and will be moving around to my different sites. 
Commissioner Hurdle – just wants clarification that this is not like Piedmont. There is no quarrying, mining, blasting that will take place on this property.
Commissioner Collins – there are a lot of danger points on that road. Need to look at access points. Better be ready to do some road repair.
Commissioner Opeil – where do the materials come from? Is there anything hazardous? Jimmy Singh – there is nothing hazardous. It can be rock from anywhere. We are doing something different, we are taking something and making it a reusable material. 
It came on a motion by Alderman NELSON, seconded by Commissioner HURDLE to Recommend the Ordinance as Written to the Board of Mayor and Alderman with the Addition of 3rd Party Testing 
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously, and was so ordered.

A roll call was asked for and the Planning Commission responded as follows:

Chairman CHAMBERS

AYE

Vice-Chair HURDLE

AYE

Alderman NELSON


AYE

Commissioner OPEIL

NO
Commissioner CHURCHWELL
NO

Commissioner WILLOUGHBY
AYE
Commissioner COLLINS

NO
On a roll call vote, the motion passed 4-3 and was so ordered.
· Chris Shockley (Town of Dandridge) LPRF Project Proposal Grant Presentation

Town Administrator Shockley – 1 million dollar grant with $500,000 local investment. Will include new playground, access paths, bathroom, shade structure, pickle ball, parking. Have to have local planning commission’s approval.
It came on a motion by Commissioner OPEIL, seconded by Commissioner WILLOUGHBY to Approve the LPRF Project Proposal Grant

On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously, and was so ordered.

VIII. MISCELLANEOUS
Town staff has resubmitted document and awaiting TDOT approval for Sidewalk Project

IX. 
ADJOURNMENT

It came on a motion by Commissioner WILLOUGHBY,, seconded by Alderman NELSON, to adjourn the November 25, 2024, meeting of the Dandridge Regional Planning Commission.

On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously, and was so ordered.

______________________________
ATTEST:  ________________________________________

Mark Chambers, Chairman
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